June 10, 2010

The Russell Springs City Council held their regular monthly meeting this date at 6:00
p-m. at City Hall. In attendance were Jeanne Hudson, Claradon Wilson, Derek Aaron,
John Thompson, Joey Hoover, Jeramy Coffey, Richard Roy, Raimie Hutchison, Joe
Irvin, Timmy Hudson, David Blakey, Eric Selby, Ray Barrett, Ricky Barnes, Matthew
DeHart, Athena Cooper, Hollis DeHart and Wendy Burton. Lisa Mann was absent.
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Mayor Hollis DeHart called the meeting to order.

Mayor DeHart thanked Ray Barrett for his leadership and all Council
members during his absence. Mayor DeHart stated he was getting better
everyday. Ray Barrett stated he was glad that Mayor DeHart was back.
David Blakey made the motion to accept the May 13 minutes. Ricky
Barnes seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

Ray Barrett made the motion to pay the bills. Ricky Barnes seconded
the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

The Council heard the 2™ reading of Budget Ordinance 2010-04 for FY
2010-2011. Eric Selby made the motion to accept Budget Ordinance
2010-04. Timmy Hudson seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.
The Council heard the 1* reading of Amended Budget 2010-05 for FY
2009-2010. Could possibly have a special called meeting next week for
the 2" reading.

Mayor DeHart informed the Council regarding an article in the local paper
about City of Jamestown raising water rates 8.7% and sewer rates 42.5%.
Our engineers-Kenvirons, Inc. are working on our rates to see what raise
we will have to pass on to our customers.

Ray Barrett asked regarding the building where the roof had collapsed.
Mayor DeHart stated owners were going to tear the building down.
Everyone stated Spring Fest went over real well. Very enjoyable. Large
turnout of volunteers. Thank You to each one of them. Start planning for
Fall Fest.

Need to be thinking about the Haunted House in October. Will not be able
to use the Terry Stephens building this year. Possibly the old Police
Department building.

Full survey of old Police Department building will be ready by next
meeting.

Ray Barrett made the motion to adjourn. Eric Selby seconded the
motion. Motion carried 5-0.
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